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Legislation to Name United States Post Offices 
As ordered reported by the House Committee on Oversight and Accountability on September 20, 2023 
 
By Fiscal Year, Millions of Dollars 2024  2024-2028  2024-2033  

Direct Spending (Outlays)  *  *  *  

Revenues  0  0  0  
Increase or Decrease (-) 
in the Deficit 
 

 *  *  *  

Spending Subject to 
Appropriation (Outlays)  0  0  not estimated  

Increases net direct spending in 
any of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2034? 

No 
Statutory pay-as-you-go procedures apply? No 

Mandate Effects 

Increases on-budget deficits in any 
of the four consecutive 10-year 
periods beginning in 2034? 

No 
Contains intergovernmental mandate? No 

Contains private-sector mandate? No 

The table applies to each bill separately, as described below, * = between zero and $500,000. 

On September 20, 2023, the House Committee on Oversight and Accountability ordered 
reported the following four bills that would name different post offices. 

• H.R. 599, a bill to designate the facility of the United States Postal Service located at 
3500 West 6th Street, Suite 103 in Los Angeles, California, as the “Dosan Ahn Chang 
Ho Post Office,” 

• H.R. 3865, a bill to designate the facility of the United States Postal Service located at 
101 South 8th Street in Lebanon, Pennsylvania, as the “Lieutenant William D. Lebo 
Post Office Building,” 

• H.R. 3947, a bill to designate the facility of the United State Postal Service located at 
859 North State Road 21 in Melrose, Florida, as the “Pamela Jane Rock Post Office 
Building,” and 

• H.R. 5034, a bill to designate the facility of the United States Postal Service located at 
2119 Market Square in Christiansted, St. Croix, United States Virgin Islands, as the 
“Lieutenant General Samuel E. Ebbesen Post Office.” 

https://www.cbo.gov/publication/56166
https://www.cbo.gov/publication/59003
https://www.cbo.gov/publication/42904
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Cash flows for the Postal Service are recorded in the federal budget in the Postal Service 
Fund and are classified as off-budget direct spending. CBO estimates that naming those 
facilities would have no significant cost.  

The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Matthew Pickford. The estimate was reviewed by 
H. Samuel Papenfuss, Deputy Director of Budget Analysis.  
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